

Office of Hon Judith Collins

Minister of Justice
Minister Responsible for the Law Commission
Minister for ACC
Minister for Ethnic Affairs

30 September 2012

Andrew Goddard <u>Fyi-request-582-c143fc05@requests.fyi.org.nz</u>

Dear Mr Goddard

On behalf of Hon Judith Collins, Minister of Justice, thank you for your request for information received 26 September 2012 in the Minister's office. Under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act) your request was the following:

"On the 19th of September 2012 it was reported that the advice you had received from the Attorney General found that the Public Safety (Public Protection Orders) Bill would not contravene the Bill of Rights Act (http://tvnz.co.nz/national-news/concern-ex-offenders-could-targeted-new-law-5097052)

Consequently, I would like to request under the Official Information Act:

The advice given to you by the Attorney General or his office concerning the consistency of the Public Safety (Public Protection Orders) Bill with the Bill of Rights Act".

The Minister is considering your request in accordance with the Act and will respond in due course.

Yours sincerely

Office of Hon Judith Collins